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Selectmen’s Work Session 
Monday, May 8, 2023 

 
The following meeting was held in the upstairs conference room at Town Hall. Present were 
Selectmen Chris Templeton, Susan Simpson and Martha Eldridge.  Matt Sawyer Jr., Town 
Administrator was also present, and recorded the minutes. Public Works Director TJ Eldridge was 
present.   
 
Discussion:  
 
At 3:00 PM Eldridge called the meeting. There was a brief discussion regarding the upcoming youth 
fishing derby between Matt and TJ while the Selectmen removed and reviewed documents from the 
red folder.  
 
Frank Burke, a member of the public, answered a call on his cell phone.  
 
TJ said he will have tee shirts for sale and will be blocking off the road this year. The derby is on the 
morning of May 20.  
 
TJ said that the recent flooding has caused major road washouts that he estimates will be around 
$300,000-$350,000 in damages but that is a completely unknown number and just a guess. There was 
talk about FEMA or state money that will hopefully become available. TJ praised EMD Dana Cullen 
for doing a great job proactively documenting all of the damage.  
 
At 3:11 PM Chairman Eldridge called the meeting to recess, until 4:15 PM in the gym.  
 
 
 
________________________________  
Martha B. Eldridge, Chairman 
 
________________________________ 
Susan J. Simpson, Selectman  
 
________________________________  
R. Christopher Templeton, Selectman 


